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Week 7, Term 4 – 2021

Countdown to high school in 2022
With the end of this school year in sight, we thought 
we would take a look at what year 6 and 7 students  
and their families can do now and over the holidays  
to prepare for high school. 

These tips are based on feedback from our year 7 pilot 
program, which involved three SA high schools that 
started welcoming year 7s in 2020. 

We have also drawn on some resources from our 
public school counterparts interstate, which already 
have year 7s in high school.

Make transition a priority
We’ve said it before and we’ll say it again  
– transition is important! 

To do:

	� Diarise your child’s transition visit or visits.  
If you’re not sure when they are, contact your 
child’s high school.

	� Look out for school communication about  
other transition and orientation events late  
this year and early next year, like family evenings, 
bring your own device nights and possibly  
school camps.

Chat about the year ahead
Moving from primary to high school is a big step. 
Check in with your child to see how they are feeling 
about the year ahead.

To do:

	� Reassure your child that it is normal to feel a mix 
of excitement and nerves about heading to high 
school.

	� Be realistic when talking about the time it will 
take to make new friends and settle in. Our pilot 
students were largely settled by the end of term 1.

	� Remind your child there is a lot to look forward 
to in high school, including new friendships, 
extra-curricular activities and specialised learning 
facilities, like science labs. 

	� You might like to chat to your child about some 
of your own memories of starting high school.

Look online
The Department for Education website includes  
a section on the 7 to high school move, including  
short videos.

To do:

	� Look through the 7 to high school pages of our 
website with your child. Be sure to check out the 
information for students page.

	 Find and bookmark your new high school’s 		
	 website.

	� ‘Like’ the school on Facebook if they have a page 
set up.

	 Sign up for your school’s newsletter. Check with 		
	 your school to find out how it is distributed.
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https://www.education.sa.gov.au/year-7-to-high-school
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/students/year-7-high-school-information-students


Consider materials your child will need 
for high school
Your high school will let you know what your child will 
need in terms of uniform and learning materials. If you 
are unsure, ask.

To do:

	� Involve your child in uniform shopping and 
deciding on the best options according to your 
family’s circumstances.

	 Make sure all your child’s belongings are named.

Plan your journey
The more prepared you are, the smoother your  
child’s first few weeks of high school are likely to be.

To do: 

	� Chat to your child about how they will get to 
high school, what time they will need to get up 
and when they need to leave the house.

	� Consider whether your child will need a key and 
a mobile phone if they are getting to and from 
school on their own.

	� Discuss how your child can make the journey 
safely if the weather is hot. For example, by 
packing iced water and being sun smart.

	� Do a practice run of catching public transport or 
walking to school.

	� Visit the Adelaide Metro site to check services 
and apps your child can use to plan their journey.

	� Plan and discuss with them what they can do if 
they miss their bus of get off at the wrong stop.

Set up a quiet learning space
Your child’s learning will continue beyond the 
classroom as they progress through high school. 

To do: 

	� Set up a quiet space at home where your child 
can study.

	� Talk together about your expectations around 
when study will be done.

	� Remind them that teachers will help them to 
succeed with high school assignments and it is 
OK to ask for help.

Where to find out more

Stay informed through your school and the  
Department for Education’s website:  
www.education.sa.gov.au/7toHS. 

Or share your feedback with the project team 
by emailing: Year7toHS@sa.gov.au.  
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https://www.adelaidemetro.com.au/using-adelaide-metro/travel-to-school
http://www.education.sa.gov.au/7toHS
mailto:Year7toHS@sa.gov.au

